
4WYORK 
TEOF 
ORTUNITY. 

ANDREW M. CUOMO 

Governor 

Dear Administrator, 

Department 
of Health 

HOWARD A. ZUCKER, M.D., J.D. 

Commissioner 

February 14, 2020 

SALLY DRESLIN, M.S., R.N. 

Executive Deputy Commissioner 

This letter provides information about your free-standing and hospital-based nursing facilities, 
specialty units, and associated Adult Day Health Care Programs Medicaid reimbursement rates. 
The Department has issued rate corrections based upon submissions received for the shared 
savings program and submitted appeals for the 2017 and 2019 rate years. Certain issues 
contained in those requests affect prior years and are also included in this correction. 

Summaries of the affected appeal(s) and actions taken by the Department to address issues 
specific to your facility, along with applicable calculations are posted with a copy of this letter on 
the Healthcare Financial Data Gateway. Only those facilities that have detailed calculations will 
find that documentation posted. The Department will notify you when the updated rate sheets 
have been loaded to the Gateway. 

The payment for these rate corrections will be made in cycle 2218 with a check release date of 
March 11, 2020. If you have any questions, please email the Department at 
NFRATES@health.ny.gov and Tim Fischer will respond to your inquiry. 

Laura Rosenthal, Director 
Bureau of Residential Health Care Reimbursement 
Division of Finance and Rate Setting 
Office of Health Insurance Programs 


